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       January 18, 2023 

Ms. Gretchen Cassini, Administrator 
Mobility Advancement Program 
Broward County 
One North University Drive, Suite 1400A 
Plantation, Florida 33324 

Dear Ms. Cassini:

RE: Letter of Consistency with FDOT Procedures 
Transportation/Mobility/Safety Improvements 
Sample Road from Lyons Road to Tradewinds Park 
Broward County Mobility Advancement Program (MAP) Project No. COCO-016 

Please accept this letter as a notification to the County’s MAP Administration that the City of

Coconut Creek has expressed a desire to construct transportation, mobility, and safety 
improvements along Sample Road, in Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) right-of-
way from Lyons Road to the entrance of Tradewinds Park.  The Department understands the 
project was approved as part of the Broward County Surtax / Mobility Advancement Program 
and we are committed to working with the City and County. 

The project improvements include special emphasis crosswalk markings, shared-use paths, and 
bus infrastructure with minor modifications related to drainage and harmonization.  The 
Department has established resources for guidance related to these improvements, including the 
Florida Design Manual (FDM); Chapter 222 (222.2.3 Crosswalks), Chapter 224 (General Shared 
Use Path), Chapter 225 (Public Transit Facilities).  In November of 2022, the FDOT (Traffic 
Operations Office) provided conceptual support for the installation of special emphasis 
crosswalk markings at the intersection of Sample Road and the Tradewinds Park entrance in 
response to the City’s request.

Conceptually, the project is consistent with the Department’s objectives, and we do not have any 
concerns with the project moving forward into the design phase.  The project is a transportation 
improvement project supporting safety and mobility for all users.  The project will be expected to 
adhere to the Department’s permitting requirements, applicable design criteria, and any 
maintenance agreements determined to be necessary. 



If you have any additional questions, I can be reached at (954) 777-4143 or via email at 
Steve.Braun@dot.state.fl.us.  
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Sincerely, 

Steven C. Braun, P.E. 
Director of Transportation Development 
District Four 

SB:cc 

cc: Sheila N. Rose, ICMA-CM, AICP, Deputy City Manager – City of Coconut Creek 
John Olson, P.E., District Design Engineer – FDOT-D4 
Jonathan Overton, P.E., District Traffic Operations Engineer – FDOT-D4 
Birgit Olkuch, P.E., District Modal Development Administrator – FDOT-D4 
Carlos Castro, Freight and Logistics Manager – FDOT-D4 


